

500 Consumers Road North York, Ontario M2J 1P8 PO Box 650 Scarborough ON M1K 5E3

Norm Ryckman

Director, Regulatory Affaris phone: (416) 753-6280 fax: (416) 495-6072

Email: norm.ryckman@enbridge.com

October 4, 2011

VIA EMAIL, RESS and COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. ("EGD")

EB-2011-0290 ARC Exemption Extension Application

The Ontario Energy Board ("Board") received written submissions from two interested parties – Board Staff and the Canadian Manufacturers & Exporters on or before the September 30, 2011 due date. No interested parties have opposed the relief sought by EGD in the application, and Board Staff submitted that the exemption be granted on the condition that Gazifere does not provide any competitive services in Ontario. EGD accepts this condition as consistent with the Board's prior decision on this matter in EB-2008-0275.

Please consider this letter as EGD's final submissions on the Application.

Yours truly

Norm Ryokman

Director, Regulatory Affairs

cc: EB-2011-0290 Interested Parties